
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

Contact: Betsy Clayton, APR/CPRC 
Communications Director 
Lee County Government 

239-533-2221 
LeeCountyPIO@leegov.com 

 
 
Pine Islanders invited to learn more about Stringfellow and Pine Island roads Intersection 
Improvement Evaluation  
Public information meeting scheduled for Thursday, Dec.7 

 
Fort Myers, FL, Thursday, Nov.16, 2023 — Pine Island residents and business owners are invited to learn 
more about an Intersection Improvement Evaluation for Stringfellow and Pine Island roads from 5 to 7 
p.m. Thursday, Dec. 7.  
 
The Lee County Department of Transportation (DOT) will hold the open-house style public information 
meeting in the cafeteria at Pine Island Elementary School, 5360 Ridgewood Drive, Bokeelia, FL 33922. 
No formal presentation is planned. Attendees can view materials, comment cards will be available, and 
Lee County staff and project representatives will be on hand to answer questions.  
 
DOT has evaluated the intersection and will show information related to three scenarios: no change (keep 
existing intersection as is); roundabout; and traffic signal. The three options were evaluated for operations 
and costs as they relate to improving traffic flow and reducing delays. 
 
Although potential alternatives will be shown and discussed at the meeting, no decisions have been 
made. In July 2022, DOT was requested to evaluate the intersection. This meeting is a step in the 
process of intersection improvement evaluation. 
 
The Stringfellow and Pine Island roads intersection has traffic volumes in the range of 12,000 vehicles per 
day in peak season. Accident data for the five-year period from 2017 to 2021 shows 17 crashes occurred, 
with none of the crashes involving pedestrians or bicyclists. All crashes were property damage only, with 
no recorded injuries. 
 
People who cannot attend the meeting but would like to share comments can do so until Dec. 18 by 
visiting www.PineIslandStringfellowIntersection.com. Questions can be directed to DOT at (239) 533-
8591 or JScholler@leegov.com. 
 

In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, Lee County will not discriminate against qualified 

individuals with disabilities in its services, programs, or activities. To request an auxiliary aid or service for 

effective communication or a reasonable modification to participate, contact Joan LaGuardia, (239) 533-

2314, Florida Relay Service 711, or jlaguardia@leegov.com. Accommodation will be provided at no cost to 

the requestor. Requests should be made at least five business days in advance. 
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NOTE TO MEDIA: Media inquiries on this project should not be sent to the DOT address in this news 
release; email LeeCountyPIO@leegov.com. 
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